
UNAPPROVED
McPherson County Drainage Commission 

Minutes of Proceeding 

July 1st, 2025 

The McPherson County drainage board met on Tuesday, July 1st, 2025. Chairman Sid Feickert called the 

meeting to order at 9:05AM. Members present were: Mike Mardian, Neal Woehlhaff, Mark Opp  and 

Jeff Neuharth.  

Discussion was held on Drainage permit #25-D-04 which was tabled on June 3rd. Due to the exorbitant 

price of boring under the road the applicant is requesting the county to consider charging the applicant 

to cut open the road so the applicant can install the tile and fix the road after. The county highway 

department is generally opposed to cutting open any county road.  

Neuharth moved and Woehlhaff seconded to table any decision on permit 25-D-04 until the applicant 

can look for other boring companies, the county can check relevant statutes and highway 

superintendent Glenn Spitzer can assess the area with the applicant and possibly agree on scope of 

work/price/policy. All voted in favor. Motion carried. Discussion will continue at the next meeting.     

At 9:20AM Neuharth moved and Opp seconded to adjourn the Drainage Commission meeting and 

resume meeting as the McPherson County Board of Commissioners. All voted in favor. Motion carried. 
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